MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Planning Committee held at the Town Hall, Mold on Wednesday 7th March 2012.

PRESENT:  Councillors: Ray Dodd, Geoff Collett, Brian Lloyd, Andrea Mearns and Ken Williams with the Clerk and Finance Officer. 
APOLOGIES:  Councillors: Tony Cattermoul, Ken Corbett and Brian Grew.

24.
MINUTES
Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 1st February 2012 be approved. 
25.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The Committee considered the following applications including one new application: 
25.1 DJM/049394 - Erection of a single storey rear extension to provide new kitchen addition, 14 Beech Drive – no objections. 
25.2 KCS/ 049372 - Installation of solar panels (photovoltaics) onto roof of school, Ysgol Glanrafon, Bryn Coch Lane – no objections.

25.3 KCS/ 049446 - Placing of overhead lines - underground supply, land at (Overhead Lines) The Haven Cottage, Upper Bryn Coch – the Committee was unclear as to the exact proposals with what appeared to be contradicting comments within the detail of the application.  Whilst the Committee would prefer it if the proposal were for an underground supply, it has no objections to either an overhead or underground supply.

25.4 LEJ/049420 - 
Conversion of the existing garage into a play room, 3 Linden Drive – no objections.

25.5 KCS/049465 - 
Construction of fenced part hard surfaced area, ramp and new doorway, Ysgol Glanrafon, Bryn Coch Lane – no objections.

25.6 LEJ/049482 - 
Alterations and erection of a single storey extension, Brookdale, 83 Ruthin Road – no objections.

25.7 KYT/049237 - Erection of a two storey rear extension, single storey rear extension, building over original flat roofed section to extend bedroom 3 to the rear and erection of new boundary fence, 17 Linden Drive – no objections. 

25.8 LEJ/049499 - Retention of 3no. non-illuminated free-standing billboards, Lidl, land at Denbigh Road & Milford Street – the Committee understands that there are currently no freestanding billboards in the locations identified on the plans and it was
therefore bemused at the detail within the application for the ‘retention’ of the same.  Despite the application being confusing, the Committee does wish to object to the installation of the signage as proposed, believing the scale to be too large with the result that the proposal would have a detrimental visual impact for the residents of the neighbouring homes.
Resolved:  It was resolved that the above comments be forwarded to Flintshire County Council. 
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